
Little Red white and blue riding hood
– a topical Christmas story

One day Little Red, white and blue riding hood decided to visit her
grandmother. She was told by her Mum to gather together a fish they had
recently caught, some vegetables they had grown and some beef left from their
big roast meal and take it with her to her Grandmother’s cottage in the
woods.

She told Little Red, white and blue riding hood she needed to be very careful
not to encounter the big EU wolf who these days prowled freely in their local
area. She was to rush to her Grandmother’s without delay.

Little Red, white and blue riding hood thought this fear of the wolf was all
a bit exaggerated. So what if she met the wolf? Other people said he was
quite a nice wolf, and was likely to be friendly if you met him. No-one had
ever been eaten by him and some said he wanted to help people grow food and
look after their neighbours. So she set out with plenty of delay, pausing on
her way to pick some wildflowers to add to her basket of goodies for Granny.
She was secretly hoping she met the wolf, so she could tell everyone it was
fine.

Before long Mr EU wolf appeared. He seemed quite polite, though his accent
was a bit gruff. He told her she need not be afraid. He also said he now
controlled the local woods, and needed to check her basket before she went on
to her Granny’s. Little Red white and blue riding hood thought that sounded
possible, and decided anyway as he was a lot bigger than her she had better
co-operate.

When the Wolf saw the fish he was very cross. This fish is not the sort we
let you fish he said. You must throw it away, as we have to conserve our fish
stocks.

“How does throwing away this dead fish help conserve the fish?” , asked
Little red white and blue riding hood. “Well if you can’t see that” said Mr
Wolf “I can’t help you. It’s obvious. More importantly it’s our policy, so
you either throw it or I have to arrest and fine you.”

Little Red white and blue riding hood decided there was no point in arguing,
so she threw away the fish. There were plenty of other goodies left in her
basked, after all. When the Wolf saw the  wildflowers he wanted to know where
they had come from. He thought maybe they came from a special site of
scientific interest where the wildflowers needed protecting. .

The Wolf then spied the vegetables. Goodness, he said, you usually  import
these vegetables from the continent. I did not know you were still growing
them around here. Anyway, in order to trade them you have to pay a large
contribution to the EU, so I will need proof of payment before I can let you
take these to someone. As he looked round to see how she responded, he
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realised he was talking to himself and she had run off in the direction of
her grandmother’s house.

Not to be outdone Mr EU wolf knew a short cut and bounded to the cottage
before Little red white and blue riding hood arrived. He knocked and
pretended to be the old lady’s granddaughter, to get access. Once inside he
demanded a substantial payment for the EU and proceeded to rifle the money
from the old lady’s purse and from the stash under her mattress.

A little laterLittle red white and blue riding hood arrived. She was
horrified to see the wolf taking money from  her granny. Before she could
escape the wolf told her he was not like the story book wolf. He was a nice
EU wolf who did not go round eating people’s grannies. He did however govern
the wood and both Little red white and blue riding hood and  her granny had
to follow his rules.

He was busily inspecting the vacuum cleaner to see if it complied with EU
regulations to limit the power. He also sized up the bananas before joking
that it was of course a myth that the EU wanted them to be straight. They
were just fine, bent as they were.

Granny took on the wolf. She told him they had recently decided not to be in
the EU any more so she had no need to obey its rules. She wanted to know what
had happened to all the things  she had been promised.  Surely, she said
there could be no rule that applied to her granddaughter just trying to help
her out? The wolf told her it was not so easy getting out of the EU, and in
the meantime all the rules still applied. Granny told him what she thought of
the rules, and told him to mind his own business.

Whilst the argument was going on Little red white and blue riding hood
slipped out and rushed to the local woodman to help. He immediately
came, slipped an instant sleeping pill into  the wolf, and got the money back
the wolf had been seizing. He then took the knocked out wolf far away from
the cottage and his own home, into a deep foreign wood where he could no
longer demand money with legal menaces of anyone or anything in red white and
blue land. They all lived happily ever after, including the wolf who found
lots of other woods to wander in, and plenty of new rules to enforce there.
They got on better once Red white and blue land was out than they ever had
before.

(Some versions of this story have a different  ending. They say the Wolf had
some powerful friends in red white and blue land who helped him carrying
on taking money from  people for many more years after he had gone. They say
he persuaded people to carry on obeying his rules and importing their food.
The poor old woodman was prosecuted for assault and Little Red Riding Hood’s
granny had to accept his rules after all). I like happy endings so I don’t
believe this second version.


